

August 5, 2020

Joe Frye, Jr. North Carolina Coal Institute, Inc. 2509 Rosalind Avenue Roanoke, VA 24014

Dear Mr. Frye:

Madisonville Community College and our students are so fortunate to have continued support from the *North Carolina Coal Institute* year after year. Many of our preengineering, mining engineering or technical program students have been assisted with your generous gift of \$2,000 in tuition support in the past. In order to comply with the requirements of this scholarship award, I would like to update you on the employment status of several past recipients. I would also like to apologize if MCC has failed to provide this information in the past few years. We were without an Advancement Director for a period of time and some award notifications and student updates may not have been sent in a timely manner.

The past two recipients of the NC Coal Institute scholarship were Lucas McLemore and Joseph Baize. After conferring with our Mining Professor on these two former students, I am pleased to share with you this employment update. Lucas McLemore is currently employed by Alliance Resources at Riverview Coal in Uniontown, KY as a continuous miner operator. Joseph Baize is currently employed at Murray Energy in Muhlenberg County as an electrician.

As soon as the 2020-2021 recipient has been selected, I will be sure to notify you of the award recipient's name. Again, thank you for providing this gift, for your support of our students, and for your continuing support of Madisonville Community College.

Sincerely,

Raegina Scott

Raegina

Director of Advancement

madisonville.kctcs.edu